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    From the Pastor… 

 
 
 

I’ve discovered a virtual village.  For those of you 
who are computer illiterate, it’s a game you can play on the 
computer. You purchase the game and before long you’re 
controlling the lives of 6 or 7 little villagers on a lost island.  
It’s rather addicting.  Trust me, I know this. Anywho, you move 
them around the island and teach them to start a fire, how to 
fish, get them working on a building that’s half finished.  
Eventually you get them to the point where they are 
procreating, farming and such. I’m not sure what happens after 
that, because I haven’t gotten them further than that.  The 
birds kept eating the crops and my first virtual villagers died. 
 

There are lots of chores in this virtual village: keeping 
the fire going; collecting mushrooms and shells and butterflies.  
Much as there are chores in real life: like laundry, dishes, 
sweeping the floor, making the bed, cleaning the dog run, etc. 
So much for that escape from reality.  
 

Often we find ourselves trying to escape from whatever 
reality we are in.  Personally I think that the popularity of the 
‘reality’ shows is due to escapism.  Longing to get out of what 
we know to be true and longing for something different, better 
and more exciting. 
 

So what’s wrong with the daily grind?  Why do we get so 
frustrated at the same old same old?  I’m not really sure what 
the answer to that question is.  I do think that in order to 
appreciate the same old thing, day after day, we have to 
experience a crisis of some sort. Something that knocks us out 
of our daily orbit.  Something like death or loss of a job or a 
child who’s in trouble in school.  These are some of the things 
that can send the daily grind right out of the window.  
 

Hmm, what is it exactly that I’m trying to say here as I 
try to get my monthly (think daily grind) article written ahead 
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of time.   
 

Appreciate the ‘ho hum’, the same old same old.  Doing 
the dishes is a great time to cogitate how God washes you clean 
in your baptism every day.  When you’re on your knees weeding 
your landscaping, think about the things in your life that need 
to be weeded out.  Be like the woman who lost a coin and plan 
something festive as you focus on the swish, swish of your 
broom sweeping through your living room. 
 

Daybyday, daybyday, day by day these things I pray….    
Gotta go, the dryer stopped! 

 

                        
 

 
                        —————————— ——
————— 
 

Pastor Tina will be at Continuing Education  
and on vacation from June 17 through July 11.   

If you need Pastor Care during that time,  
please call Nate Anderson at 362-6553  

or the church office at 362-8216. 
 
                    ———————————————————- 

 

We always need stamps! 
Donate whatever comfortably fits your budget 

-a roll, a book or two or even just a few stamps.  
Just think- if 10 people donate 10 stamps,  

it equals a whole roll!  
 
 

    

  From the Council President 
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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ: 
 
Here are the highlights from the last council 

meeting: 
 
We’ll be having a Blood Drive here at Atonement on September 
30 from noon til 6 PM.  Volunteers are needed to help with the 
event-see Char Affeldt for more details.  

  
The Mutual Ministry committee is almost complete, but needs 
one more person.  Any one willing to volunteer?   
 
The employee sick leave/personal leave/jury duty policy is in 
progress.  If anyone would like to review it, a copy is my my box.   
 
A new Wedding & Funeral Fee schedule was approved at the 
meeting.  You can contact any council member to see the new 
schedule. 
 
The picnic will be here this Sunday as South Beloit Park is under 
water.  Depending on the weather, it will either be in the 
parking lot or inside if the weather is bad.   
 
And finally-thanks to my Christian family for all your prayers and 
support after the death of my sister, Lavonne Hayden. 
 
     Yours in Christ, 
 
     Nate Anderson 
     Council President 
                  
                              
 
                          May/June  Worship 
 

Date Attendance General Fund    Maint.       Cans 
 

May     adults/youth 
 

 18      58/5      $1559.00       $18.00  $76.07 
 26 53/3  $1148.00  $ 8.00 $38.61 
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June                                      
 

  1      67/2      $2718.00     $ 7.00   $50.32 
   8 67/3  $1795.00 $ 8.00 $43.66 
 15         57/2  $2085.00 $ 7.00 $35.17 
                     ———————————— 

  

 Financial update as of 5/31/08 
 

 Total income Jan-May 08                $   44,598.28  
 Total expenses Jan-May 08           -$    52,240.97 
 Net income (Jan-May 2008)            $   - 7,642.69  
                 ——————————————- 
       Due to the new privacy laws regarding health information, 

the hospital will not release the names of patients. So if you are 
going into the hospital, or know someone who is hospitalized, 

please call the church office or let Pastor Tina know.  
    

               
           Are You Prepared for an Emergency? 
 
Everyone should have some basic supplies on hand in order to 
survive for at least 3 days if an emergency occurs.  Following is 
a listing of some basic items that every emergency supply kit 
should include.  However, consider the unique needs of your 
family and tailor your kit to meet those needs.  Individuals 
should also consider having at least 2 emergency supply kits, 
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one full kit at home and smaller portable kits in your workplace, 
vehicle or other place you spend time.  
 
           Recommended items for a Basic Supply Kit: 
 

√ Water, one gallon per person per day for at least 3 days for 
drinking and sanitation 

 

√ Food, at least a 3 day supply of non-perishable food 
 

√ Battery-powered or hand crank radio and a NOAA Weather 
Radio with tone alert and extra batteries for both 

 

√ Flashlight and extra batteries 
 

√ First aid kit 
 

√ Whistle to signal for help 
 

√ Dust mask, to help filter contaminated air and plastic 
sheeting and duct tape to shelter-in-place 

 

√ Moist towelettes, garbage bags and plastic ties for personal 
sanitation 

 

√ Wrench or pliers to turn off utilities 
 

√ Can opener for food (if kit contains canned food) 
 

√ Local maps 
 
          Additional items to consider adding to the kit: 
 

√ Prescription medications and glasses 
 

√ Infant formula and diapers 
 

√ Pet food and extra water for your pet 
 

√ Important family documents such as copies of insurance 
policies, idenification and bank account records in a 
waterproof, portable container 

 

√ Cash or traveler’s checks and change 
 

√ Emergency reference material such as a first aid book or   
information from www.ready.gov 
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√ Sleeping bag or warm blanket for each person.  Consider  
additional bedding if you live in a cold-weather climate. 

 

√ Complete change of clothing including a long sleeved shirt, 
long pants and sturdy shoes.  Consider additional clothing if 
you live in a cold-weather climate. 

 

√ Household chlorine bleach and medicine dropper-when     
diluted nine parts water to one part bleach, bleach can be 
used as a disinfectant.  Or in an emergency, you can use it 
to treat water by using 16 drops of regular household liquid 
bleach per gallon of water.  Do not use scented, color safe 
or bleaches with added cleaners. 

 

√ Fire extinguisher 
 

√ Matches in a waterproof container 
 

√ Feminine supplies and personal hygiene items 
 

√ Mess kits, paper cups, plates and plastic utensils, paper  
towels 

 

√ Paper and pencil/pen 
 

√ Books, games, puzzles or other activities for children 

    
 
 

                 

      July Flower & Fellowship  Schedule 
 
 

 
Eternal Candle:  The Eternal Candle for July has no sponsor 

    

Altar Guild:  Isabel Crowley & Carole Doubleday 
 

Weekly Beloit Daily News ad: no sponsor 
 ————————————————————————- 

                                                           
July 6     

 Flowers: Judy Gundry in memory of Richard 
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 Bread of Heaven: Ray & Jo Capes 
 Fellowship: no sponsor  

 Acolyte: open 

     

July 13   
 Flowers: no sponsor 

 Bread of Heaven: Ray & Jo Capes  
 Fellowship:  no sponsor  

 Acolyte:  open 
    

July 20 
   Flowers: no sponsor    

 Bread of Heaven: Ray & Jo Capes 
   Fellowship: no sponsor 

   Acolyte:  open 
   

July 27 
   Flowers: Alyssa Garvey for her 17th birthday  

 Bread of Heaven: Ray & Jo Capes   
   Fellowship:  no sponsor 

 Acolyte: open 
 

                                                      

 

 

 

 

                              

                          July Birthdays   
 

 7/2 Dolly Berner 7/16 Don Reedy  
 7/3 Charlotte Laird 7/19 Marcy Reedy 
 7/4 Gary Cole 7/21 Richard Wallace  
 7/4 Carolyn Kalk 7/22 Marjorie Reynolds 
 7/4 Janice Mitchell 7/27  LaVaughn Kunny 
 7/7 Susan Anderson 7/29 Curtis Reynolds 
 
      Dang it-missed him again!        6/19  Duane Ottow  
    
  
  

         July Baptism Anniversaries 
 

 7/6  Susan Anderson 7/17 Duane Ottow 
 7/8  Richard Mitchell 7/21 David Schneider 
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  7/13 Florence Buchholz 
 

                        Newly Baptized 
                  Eli John Wheaton             June 8, 2008 
 

                             ———————— 
 

                         Newsletter Articles 
 

         August Newsletter articles are due Monday, July 14 .  
         Newsletters will be assembled on  Friday, July 18 .   
      

                                ————————— 
 

It’s time to update our Church Directory again.   

If you have any kind of change - address, phone, cell 
phone or email, please notify the office at 362-8216 or 

drop the secretary a note and let us know.   

And yes, we can keep info such as cell phone number 
or email address just for office use if you request it.                           

 

WISCONSIN FLOOD RELIEF- FROM THE SYNOD 
In the past weeks crippling storms have afflicted wide parts of 
the Midwest. In Wisconsin, recent storms have brought 
disastrous flooding to many communities, including communities 
devastated in last summer's floods.  In the midst of these 
disastrous floods and storms that have struck our community, 
we lean on our faith for support. The Christian community 
always generously serves those in need in times of trouble and 
disaster. There will be many opportunities to serve in the weeks 
and days ahead. The Wisconsin Council of Churches is working 
closely with the Wisconsin VOAD (Voluntary Organizations Active 
in Disasters) to coordinate the response of the faith community. 
Here's what you can do to help:  

 
1) Prayers 
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Your prayers are especially needed at this time. Please pray for 
those affected by the floods. Please pray for the first responders 
still working to ensure that all are safe. 

 
2) Flood Buckets are needed 
 

Flood buckets are collections of cleaning supplies that can be 
given to help households clean up after a flood. Flood buckets 
will be needed down the road in this recovery. If individuals or 
congregations wish to assemble and donate flood buckets, please 
visit the following link for items to include in them. http://gbgm
-umc.org/umcor/print/kits/floodbucket.stm For information 
about where to drop off assembled flood buckets, please call 
Keith Lang, Disaster Human Services, Coordinator with Lutheran 
Social Services of Wisconsin and Upper Michigan at 608-834-4444. 

 
3) How to Volunteer 
 

At this time, it remains hazardous and difficult to travel to many 
of the local communities affected by these floods. Therefore do 
not travel to these communities unless you verify that local 
communities have reached the stage to host volunteers to help. 
For information about local volunteering opportunities in 
Wisconsin, call "211." If you do find a local community ready to 
host volunteers, remember to come as part of an organized 
group. 

 
4) If you or a member of your congregation has been impacted by 
flooding 
 

If you have been affected by the floods, please visit or have 
someone provide you the information available that the State of 
Wisconsin Department of Health and Family Services has 
provided about immediate recovery needs. This information is 
available at the following link: http://dhfs.wisconsin.gov/eh/
DisasterHealthSafety/flooding. htm 

 
5) Donations 
 

Please do not send unsolicited gifts of food, clothing, or other 
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materials. If local food pantries and other social service 
distributions centers need these donations at a later time, they 
will make those requests of the local community.  
 
Please do consider giving to the long term recovery needs of 
those affected by flooding through your denominational disaster 
relief service or directly to the Wisconsin Council of Churches 
earmarked "Flood Relief." Checks can be sent to: Wisconsin 
Council of Churches, 750 Windsor St. #301, Sun Prairie, WI 
53590. 
 

 

 

 

                 
  CHRISTIAN WAYS TO REDUCE STRESS  part 2 

 
 

18. Get organized so everything has its place. 
 

19. Listen to a tape while driving that can help improve your 
quality of life. 

 

20. Every day, find time to be alone. 
 

21. Having problems? Talk to God on the spot.  
Try to nip small problems in the bud.  

Don't wait until it's time to go to bed to try to pray. 
 

22. Make friends with Godly people. 
 

23. Keep a folder of favorite scriptures on hand. 
 

24. Remember that the shortest bridge between despair and 
hope is often a good 'Thank you Jesus.' 

 

25. Laugh. 
 

26. Laugh some more! 
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27. Develop a forgiving attitude                                           
(most people are doing the best they can). 

 

28. Be kind to unkind people (they probably need it the most). 
 

29. Sit on your ego. 
 

30. Talk less; listen more. 
 

31. Slow down. 
 

32. Every night before bed, think of one thing you're grateful 
for that you've never been grateful for before. 

           
 
 
 
                  Adopt-a-Road 2008 Schedule 
 

Adopt a Road Clean up along our portion of Milwaukee Road  
resumes after the service, on the third Sunday of the month.   

 

July 20, 2008 
August 17, 2008 

September 21, 2008 
October 18, 2008 

 

Please dress appropriately in comfortable clothing and sensible 
shoes.  Safety vests and gloves will be provided.  If you would 
like to volunteer, contact Norb Larson for more details. 

  

————————————————————- 
The Sisterhood is taking a vacation in July, but will meet again 
on August 5th. 

 

——————————————————— 

Don’t forget to send in your pledge or offering  
even if you’re on vacation.   

Have you caught up? 
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              ——————————————————————- 
 
Need help with energy bills?  Energy Services, Inc of Rock 
County still has funding available.  We want to be sure that 
we’re reaching as many Rock Councty households as possible, 
so that we can be of assistance to all who qualify.  We are 
available year round, Monday through Friday, 8:30 AM-Noon 
and 1 PM-4:30 PM at 363-9200.  The receptionist will be happy 
to set up your appointment and complete your application. If 
you have any questions, you can reach us at the above phone 
number during the same hours.  
 
                ——————————————————— 
 
The South-Central Synod of Wisconsin is sponsoring  “The 
PRESENT FUTURE” with Reggie McNeal for congregational 
members, leaders, pastors and staff who care about the faith 
and the future of the Church.  The event will be Sunday, July 
13 from 1:30 PM to 5 PM and Monday, July 14 from 8:30 AM to 
3:30 PM at St. Stephens Lutheran in Monona.  Join Bishop 
Burnside and author Reggie McNeal for 2 days of mind-bending 
exploration of what it means to be a church in mission in the 
21st century. Included in the event are: worship, book signing, 
refreshments, outdoor barbeque Sunday night and lunch on 
Monday.  Cost for the event is: $70 each for 1-2 people, $55 
each for 3-4 people, and $45 each for a group of 5+.  Cost for 
Sunday only is $45 each.  A sign up sheet is in the Klingberg 
Chapel. 
               
                               ———————————— 
 
The Beloit Snappers will beholding a “Faith Night” at 7 PM, 
August 13.  Box seats are only $3 each, but a minimum group 
of 10 is required to get that price.  The sign up sheet is in the 
Klingberg Chapel.  For more information, contact Norb Larson 
at 676-5643. 
 
                     ———————————————- 
 
Diakonia is a two-year educational and spiritual formation 
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program for laity. Diakonia emphasizes the vocation of all 
Christians to serve as Christ has served us. Anyone interested in 
this opportunity to enhance their Christian education and equip 
himself or herself for ministry and service to the church is 
encouraged to contact Doug Liston at 815-331-3000 (home), or 
(815) 385-2700 (work), or by email at dliston@premmag.com or 
go to www.nisynod.org/ministries/diakonia.htm. Classes this 
fall will be held in Moline, Cary, Peru, and Rockford. 
 
 
 

                          SWEET STORY 

An old, tired-looking dog wandered into the yard. I could tell 
from his collar (though no tags), well-fed belly and clean fur 
that he had a home.  He followed me into the house, down the 
hall, and fell asleep on the couch. 
 

My dogs didn't mind and he seemed like a good dog and I was Ok 
with him, so I let him nap. An hour later, he went to the door, 
and I let him out. 
 

The next day he was back, resumed his position on the couch, 
and slept for an hour. This continued for several weeks. 
Curious, I pinned a note to his collar that I wrote: "Every 
afternoon your dog comes to my house for a nap. I don't mind 
but want to be sure it's OK with you. " 
 

The next day the dog arrived with a different note pinned to his 
collar. It read: "He lives in a home with ten children - he's trying 
to catch up on his sleep. May I come with him tomorrow?" 

 
 
 
 
Mutts (muttscomics.com) 
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